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July 18, 2025 
 
Prince Edward Island Energy Corporation 
16 Fitzroy Street 
P.O. Box 2000 
Charlottetown, PE  C1A 7N8 
 
Attention: Richard A. Collier & Christiana Tweedy, Legal Counsel 
 
Dear Counsel: 
 
RE:  Application for On-Island Capacity for Security of Supply Project 
 Commission Docket UE20742 

As you know, on June 3, 2025, the Prince Edward Island Regulatory and Appeals Commission 
(the “Commission”) received a request from the Applicant, Maritime Electric Company, Limited 
(“MECL”), to enter into settlement negotiations with your client, Prince Edward Island Energy 
Corporation (“PEIEC”). 

By letter to the parties dated June 25, 2025, the Commission directed PEIEC to advise of its 
position on MECL’s request by no later than 4:00 p.m. on July 3, 2025. 

On July 3, 2025, PEIEC requested a two-week extension to advise of their position which was 
granted by the Commission. PEIEC’s submission was due on July 17, 2025.   

On July 17, 2025, PEIEC requested a further extension to advise the Commission of its position 
with respect to the negotiated settlement to July 22, 2025. In support of its request for an 
extension, PEIEC states that the brief extension will enable PEIEC to be in a position to respond 
substantively to MECL’s request.   

The Commission is satisfied that PEIEC’s request for a brief extension is, in the circumstances, 
reasonable. The request for an extension is granted, and PEIEC will have until 4:00 p.m. on July 
22, 2025 to advise of its position on MECL’s request to negotiate.  

 
 
Yours very truly, 
 

 
Cheryl Bradley, CPA  
Senior Financial Advisor  
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cc. Spencer Campbell, K.C. 

Barbara Dylla 
Peter Bevan-Baker 


